
Penn Township Planning Commission 
Minutes 

November 26, 2012
Chairman Dan Kuruna called the 11.26.12 regular meeting of the Penn Township Planning Commission to order at 7:08 pm.  Members present included:   Dan Kuruna, Bill Moyer, Mike Kuhns, Shane Kerstetter and Ben Moyer.   Members absent:    Mike Savidge and Cornelius Heeren.  Also Present:  Attorney James Bathgate, and Brenda Moyer, PC Secretary.  Members of the Public Present:   James Geiswite, Chad Shaffer and Jon Payne.
Bill Moyer made motion to approve the minutes from August 27, 2012; Ben Moyer seconded the motion, and minutes were approved as presented by commission acclamation.
Notes taken at the October 22, 2012 Planning Commission meeting (a quorum was not present) were presented and reviewed by all.
Public Comment 

· No public comment.
Persons Present To Be Heard  

1. Chad Shaffer, PLS, representing Bruce Reber and Brake Technique.  Mr. Shaffer presented a sketch plan for a possible 15’ X 75’ addition (1125 sq. ft.) of warehouse space.  Mr. Shaffer’s main question was whether a land development plan was required or could Mr. Reber just go ahead with permitting.  Solicitor Bathgate will verify any steps required by MPC and contact Mr. Shaffer and the Township.

2. James Geiswite was present with land development concerns in the Township.  Written documentation and photos were provided.  Discussed was the need for E+S Plan and/or Stormwater Management Plan.  On motion by Mike Kuhns, seconded by Shane Kerstetter and commission acclamation SCCD will be contacted to be sure regulations are being met.
New Business
On motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Ben Moyer and commission acclamation 2013 meeting dates were approved.
Old Business
· Revised review from SCPC with reference to Klingler Poultry Barns was received and distributed.
· A letter from PTMA will be requested indicating Klingler project is located in Zone 3 and no conditions are required to be met. 
· Steps to establish LOC for Klingler Poultry Barns.  Estimate will be submitted for improvements, ie, roads, SWM, utilities, estimate will be reviewed by Township engineer and Supervisors can then approve LOC.
· Sign ordinance revisions previously present by Cornelius were distributed along with previous revisions being worked on by the PC. These will be compiled for a complete read at next meeting.
· A definition was agreed upon for impervious surface and will be included in the ordinance revisions. 
On motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Mike Kuhns and acclamation of all, the November 26, 2012 planning meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Moyer

PC Secretary

